
 
 
 

STAY INFORMED 
• Project Web Site – 

A website will be kept up to date with project information. Go to www.wc-roads.com and click on 
“Construction Projects” in the upper left corner.  
 

• Phone Contact – 
The project team is available to answer specific concerns or questions. You can reach our team 
by calling County main line at (503) 846-7800. City contact is Jeff Peck at 503-718-2466. 
 

• Mailer Updates/Flyers – 
Nearby property owners and residents will be periodically mailed updates when the project advances 
to next phases (start of Right-of-Way acquisition process, construction).  This information will also be 
available at the project website. 
 

• News Releases – 
For any significant project updates, local TV, radio and print media will be provided news releases for 
publication. 



 
 
 
 

WHY 121st AVENUE? 
 

Currently, SW 121st Avenue, in the city of Tigard, has two travel lanes, limited 
street lighting, no bike lanes, intermittent sidewalks, and inadequate drainage 
facilities. This roadway section is adjacent to densely populated residential 
neighborhoods. 
 
This project would improve the roadway to current city standards and provide for 
more safe pedestrian and bicycle use along the roadway. 
 
The city is adding public works funds for a water line replacement in a section of 
the project area. 



 
 
 

PROJECT FUNDING 
 

 
 

The SW 121st Avenue improvement project was one of 23 projects selected for MSTIP Phase 
3e. 
 
Board of County Commissioners approved the 121st Street project on October 4, 2016. 
 
Estimated Project Cost: $6 million 

•  Includes approx. $1.1 million of water line work (City water fund) 

•  Includes $4.9 million of County MSTIP funds for design, right-of-way and construction 
 

http://mstip.org

http://mstip.org/
http://mstip.org/


 
 

Project Schedule 
 



 
 
 

PROJECT DETAILS 
 

This project will improve safety and traffic flow on 121st Avenue with: 
 

Continuous Sidewalks 
Bike lanes 

Street lighting 
Drainage improvements 

 
24-inch water main replacement (between Fonner St and Tippitt Place) 

 
A road closure of SW 121st is not currently anticipated during construction 

 
Due to construction of a storm line in Fonner St, there will be anticipated 
closure of west end of Fonner for that work. Details not yet developed. 

 


